
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY OVER ZOOM AT  7.30 P.M. ON  02.02.21
2.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Kathleen Aikman,  Jonathan Greenfield.
2.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman),  Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams, Meinir Thomas, Mike Tregenza, Steffan  Chambers, Eryl Jones-Williams.
2.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
2.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on January 5th 2021 were found to be correct. 
2.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item discussed in matters after the finance committee – The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. O. G. Thomas regarding his planning application that had been discussed by the Council. The contents of the e-mail was read out to the Members and it was agreed by those present to note its contents and there was no further discussion on the matter.

2.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
2.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- For the  past few months all meetings have been held by  Zoom. Gwynedd Council priority at the moment is on finance and setting the precept for 2021-2022. It is estimated that the council will have a shortfall of around £5 million and although the council can claw some back, there is also additional costs of extra OT’s to carry out assessments for people coming home from hospital, extra pay for teachers, pay increases for the lower paid. Nothing has been finalised although rate increases could be between 3 and 4 % There is an on-going debate about raising the second home and holiday home  rates from a 50% surcharge to 100% surcharge. It will be decided at the next council meeting in March. Those in favour claim that money can be raised to build homes for local families and those against argue that many properties change to business rates and at the end of the day pay very little or no council tax. It is estimated that the council lost £2 million last year when owners changed to business rates. The public has been asked for their comments. 

Later this month the Cambrian Coast Railway will close for over a week between 13th and 21st February for work to be undertaken on a bridge near Porthmadog. We have been asking for the train to go as far as Harlech and then a bus to Pwllheli, but the train will stop at Barmouth with buses from Barmouth to Pwllheli.We are still asking for the trains to go as far as  Harlech where there is a double line. Dyffryn Ardudwy is classed as level 3 station and Talybont stations will be level 2. Both stations to have timetables, train displays showing times and any delays, parking, shelters etc. I have been pressing for the Dyffryn Ardudwy station car park to be re-surfaced.

Councillors on the care committee were given a report on the need to maintain and expand the OT services in the adult care section. Everyone present supported the suggestion and the portfolio member for care has put it to the Cabinet for approval.

Nearly every little stream and local river overflowed after the heavy rain on 19th and 20th and there were large puddles on the main A496 in several places. The public was asked not to travel. People living near the streams and rivers had their own sand bags. With Huws Grey closed at the time many filled pillow cases etc to prevent homes flooding. In future flooding and assistance will be undertaken by YGC as well as Gwynedd highways.

Because of the lack of consultation on COVID 119 vaccinations  many local residents have expressed fears that they are being forgotten after some family members were invited to go for vaccinations and others are not.Eventually the BETSI NHS did consult households with information to wait to be called either by the NHS or the GP’s surgery and 
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NOT to try to contact the GP’s directly. Local care workers and essential front line staff have or are in the process of getting their jabs. The top 4 categories will all have their jabs offered to them by the middle of this month. Local carers have had to travel to Llandudno or Bangor for their jabs. Many locals have been called to the Barmouth Leisure centre by the Barmouth surgery staff. I have passed on concerns that  hospital transport drivers have not been vaccinated and are not on the priority list. I think that shop workers should also be included on priority lists. Gwynedd Chief Executive has said that the priority list are drawn up by the Welsh Government and the implementation of how and when and where is under the control of Betsi NHS. Recently more authority has been given to GP’s surgeries.

 With the extra lockdown, the treasurers department have been working hard in securing grants for local businesses.

There is good news that the sudden spate of COVID 19 cases in the Barmouth/Dolgellau and local areas has now subsided. Many local businesses were effected and had to close. Overall compliance with guidelines locally has been very good, I had a complaint that two families travelling to Porthmadog to shop were turned back by police stating that a 30 mile round trip to shop was too far!!! The Post Office, London House and Smithy Garage have provided the local area with excellent service. There was concerns that family carers were not listed for their vaccines and that there was a problem with bed bound patients and housebound patients being vaccinated at home by district nurses.

This was highlighted when a 94 year old woman who had not been out of her home for 2 years was told that she had to attend a vaccination centre. The family were told that home vaccinations were only for bed bound patients. This would involve two people having to take her to a car or that she had to hire a wheelchair and get a wheelchair accessible taxi to take her. All could be solved if she was vaccinated at home. Also Gwynedd residents concerns that some members of the family were offered vaccines while others were not. And there was advice NOT to call your GP’s. This was the reply from the Chief Executive. 
Responsibility for the vaccination programme rests with BCUHB.  It so happens however that I si ton a Gold Group designed to constructively challenge the implementation programme and identify areas where we could offer support.  I imagine that the question of home vaccination is down to individual GP practices as I know of a case in Rhyl where the individual was vaccinated at home as she was considered housebound by her GP practice.  The issue of who is to be vaccinated is not one which the BCUHB have any discretion upon as the various groups are determined at national level based on those who are at greatest risk and the need to ensure that they cannot be vaccinated by Professional carers who will move from client to client. Pesumably that ought not to be the case for family carers.  I can raise the first issue at the next meeting I attend..

Keep safe, keep well. I am available on 01341 242 758 or 07340035378. e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru
2.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None were received since the last meeting.
2.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £37,424.62 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £12,667.16 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact there are various other payments that have not been paid out this year or their amount are less than what is earmarked in the budget for the year. 

B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  stated that there was nothing to report with regard to the above Group.
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C   Village Hall
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the secretary of the hall committee stating that members of the committee were of the opinion  that what was minuted by the Council following the December meeting regarding reupholstering the hall chairs was incorrect. The true minute should be that the hall committee had
agreed that there was a need to change the chairs to ones that could be wiped down (not cloth upholstery), but as delivery dates for ones that they had looked at, it was decided to ask local upholsterer at Llanfair if they could reupholster the ones they had. The Chairman of the Council was still of the opinion that the cost of doing this should not have been shown as part of the Covid 19 grant expenditure. Disappointment and concern was voiced that the picture of the late composer Mr. Meirion Williams had been removed from the wall in the committee room and an iron sculpture in its place and also that the tapestry work that the Council had purchased some years ago had also been taken down.  The Members of the Council wanted to know what had happened to the chairs that were been used in the committee room. It was agreed that the Members who  represented the Council as Trustees of the hall would contact the members of the hall committee regarding these matters. It was made known that some are not happy that the hall car park is not been used when the hall is closed. It was made known that the Trustees had received feedback from a Solicitor regarding this but had not as yet  held a meeting to discuss its contents.
D   Develop Car Park
The Chairman reported that he had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above development and that he had stated that the application had been sent to the National Park to be registered and that he had discussed the matter with Mr. Aled Lloyd, Planning Officer and he is of the opinion, because of the previous decision, that the application this time possibily should go in front of the planning committee so the Members can consider the intention and decide. Also asking if it would be possible for the Council to pay the planning fee that is payable (£230 – 50% to Community Councils = £115.00). It was reported that this fee had been paid and also the Clerk reported that she had contacted Mr. Lewis and that he was stating that he has not heard anything back from the Park or nothing stating the the application has been registered or that Mr. Aled Lloyd is dealing with the matter. The Chairman agreed to contact Mr. Geraint Lewis so as to get the latest regarding this matter.
E   Pen y bont Garden
The Clerk apologised that it was the above site that should be discussed and not the site on the agenda. It was made known that there was a need to widen the entrance to the above site so as to make it more visable to the public. It was agreed to ask Mr. Aled Thomas and Mr. Meirion Evans for a quote.
F   Bill to revolutionise local government and democracy
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from  One Voice Wales regarding the above and that she had received the following reply – as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 with the rights of residents  in conjunction with Council meetings, residents (as a rule) have the right to be present and also has the right to speak in part of the agenda that is reserved for public speaking. They  have not got any right to take part in rest of the meeting.  As far as costs go, Community Councils will have to pay additional costs especially regarding annual reports and training. For example annual reports will be taking some of the Clerk’s time to draw it up. As for how long depends on what is required as a report  i.e  short  summary or a full colour booklet and also how it is distributed.  
At the moment we are still seeking to get detailed information and timetable to implement. It was made known that there is a presentation on this matter in One Voice Wales Meirionnydd Area committee that is been held on the 3rd of this month and it was agreed that the Chairman and Cllr. Steffan Chambers attend this meeting on behalf of the Council
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2.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Snowdonia National Park

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that they are going to carry out work on the boardwalk at Bennar Beach. The Clerk reported that she had asked for this letter to be put on the Council’s website so as to inform the public of this work.
2.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £25,209.04 in the current account, £4,569.23 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £122.11 costs = £269.11 
Snowdonia National Park - £115.00 – fee for resubmitting car park planning application.
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £90.00 - translation services
2.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that a member of the public had contacted her with pictures showing that some of the graves in the cemetery, especially the more recent ones had been damaged following the recent heavy rain that was had at the middle of last month. The Clerk reported that Cllr. Edwards had contacted her with regard to this and that she had visited the cemetery the following day to take pictures and also contacted the grave digger asking if it would be possible for him to restore them and that he was going to do this the following day. The Clerk reported that she visits the cemetery on a weekly basis to keep an eye on the situation and that the grave digger has done excellent work in restoring these graves, but that she had now found a large hole in front of another grave. It was agreed that the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Clerk meet on the site on Thursday the 4th of this month so as to carry out a detailed inspection of the site.
Concern was voiced that some still come down ffordd  y capel although this road is a one way road and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Police  with regard to this and ask them to take action with regard to this before an accident happens.
Cllr. Meinir Thomas made it known that only the residents of Penrhiw estate had received letter with regard to parking on the side of the road and none of the nearby houses had received one. It was agreed that a site meeting would be arranged between the Chairman, Cllrs Eryl Jones Williams, Meinir Thomas and an Official from Gwynedd Council.

It was asked if it would be possible to have a more local weather station and it was agreed to ask the Directors of the Llanbedr airfield with regard to this.

It was made known that following the recent heavy rain last month that some of the houses on the Wern Fach estate had been surrounded by water because a ditch in a nearby field was blocked and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the owner with regard to this.

It was made known that the culvert on the road between Pentre Mawr and Dolafon had blocked and the Clerk was asked to contact YGC regarding this and ask them to contact the Council Chairman so as to be made aware of exactly where this culvert was.

In the absence of Cllr. Kathleen Aikman the Clerk reported on her behalf that she had been made aware that  there were large pieces of wood blocking Sarn y Gornant where it flows  under Ffordd yr Orsaf next to Ffordd y Llan and that she had contacted Natural Resources Wales with regard to this matter but they had stated that it was not one of their rivers and it was the responsibility of the Council. The Clerk reported further that Cllr. Aikman had contacted her again to let her know that Mr. Aikman and their grandson had hauled the pieces of wood out of the river. On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked them for carrying out this work.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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